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Pending Approval
Call to Order
Meeting called to order at 9:04a.m. by Chair, John Rheinberger. It was a Zoom meeting and all participants attended remotely, except for the Manager, who was in the office.
Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Chair




Jim Levitt, Vice Chair




Diane Blake, Treasurer
Tim Behrends, Public Relations and Information
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs



Shari Larkin

Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers, NRCS
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

The dollar amount for New Business Item B was changed from $500.00 to $706.16. A motion to approve the agenda was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Items to approve this month are the 2020 CMSCWD Additional Services Agreement in the amount of $3,840; and the 2020 City of St. Mary’s Point BMP Maintenance Agreement in the amount of $540. A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Jim Levitt. Seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF july 8, 2020 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the July 8, 2020 minutes was made by Jim Levitt and seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note are $8,460.00 payable to Butch Wagner for a 319 grant expense; $29,269.75 payable to Butch Wagner and J&S General Contracting for a 319 grant expense; $922.71 payable to Minuteman Press for a CLFLWD BMP and AIS program expense; $2,358.00 payable to Vectorworks for our subscription; $1,150.00 payable to Metro Conservation District for our 2020 dues; $1,091.00 payable to the Minnesota Department of Revenue for 2nd quarter sales taxes; $2,905.88 payable to Anoka Conservation District for MCD SWA host expenses; and $2,236.50 payable to Chisago SWCD for MCD SWA host expenses. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – Nothing to report.
Budget and Finance – Jay would like to schedule a Committee meeting prior to the next Board meeting.
Cost-Share – There are two items under New Business.
Communications and Outreach – A virtual Fall Tour will be held on October 14th after the regular Board meeting.
AGENCY / PARTNER REPORTS

County – Nothing to report.
NRCS – For 2021, all of the funding for EQIP will be sent through the teams. Our Local Workgroup information will beneficial to that. There are six EQIP applications for Washington County, and 11 active contracts. Michelle has been in contact with Angela regarding an ag waste project in Hugo. Michelle is a District Conservationist again.
BWSR – Nothing to report.
MCD/Area IV – The next MCD meeting will be August 27th. The next Area IV meeting will likely be in November.
Watersheds – We are working with the Watersheds on 2021 budgets.
MASWCD – The annual convention will be held by Zoom.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. WCD and EMWREP Outreach – See Attached and Newspaper Article Binder.
b. Presentation – None this month
Old Business

a. COVID-19 Update – Staff is now required to wear a mask in the office unless they are in their own personal space. The office is still closed to guests.
b. Building Operations and Vehicles – Nothing other than the roofing proposal.
c. Roofing Proposals – A proposal from Central Roofing was included in the packet. The estimate for a full replacement was $69,250. The full replacement estimate from Peterson was around $80,000. The Board would like Jay to check with Central Roofing on their proposal for alternatives to a full replacement.
d. 2021 County Budget Request and 2021 Budget – Our 2021 budget request has gotten to the County Board, and is part of their budget conversations.
e. 1W1P, NRSF, Grant, and Program Updates – The 1W1P Policy Committee met on July 27th, and the plan was approved, so now it is with BWSR for review.
NEW BUSINESS

a. Snow Plowing Agreement – We received a proposal for our winter plowing from LCS, and approval is requested to enter into the agreement. Tim Behrends made a motion to approve entering into the agreement for winter snow removal. Diane Blake seconded the motion. Motion carried.
b. FY17 Master Water Steward Grant Reimbursement Request - Currell – Last fall, the WCD board approved encumbrance of up to $8500 of our remaining MWS grant funds for five capstone projects. Gabriel Curell of Middle St. Croix WMO has completed his native planting and is requesting payment in the amount of $706.16. All receipts are accounted for and a copy of the voucher and certification for the project was included in the packet. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake, to reimburse Gabriel Currell from the Master Water Stewards Clean Water grant for installation of his capstone project. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
c. FY20 Noxious Weed and Invasive Plant Grant Payment Request - Landbridge – The WCD Staff received a $50,000 Noxious Weed and Invasive Plant Grant from Minnesota Department of Agriculture (MDA) in April 2020. The company Landbridge Ecological has been selected with a quote of up to $12,460. WCD entered into an agreement with Landbridge Ecological to complete the Grecian Foxglove spot-treatments. The spot-treatments have been completed. WCD requests approval of a final payment to Landbridge Ecological for $12,460 for the treatment of Grecian Foxglove in June 2020. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake, to approve the final payment of $12,460 to Landbridge Ecological. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
d. FY2019 Metro Watershed Based Metro Funding Encumbrance Request - Miron – In 2019, WCD received a BWSR 2019 Watershed Based Funding Metro grant. Under this grant, the WCD allocated $30,000 to fund rural nonstructural practice incentives and $30,000 to fund rural structural practice cost-share. The goal of this funding is to install best management practices to reduce phosphorus in areas that are targeted and prioritized. WCD staff requests the encumbrance of up to $10,000 from the rural structural practice cost-share for installation of a waste storage facility project on Fran Miron’s property (15250 Homestead Avenue N, Hugo). The proposed project would temporarily store manure from an existing barn until the manure could be appropriately applied to neighboring farm fields, and create a diversion to divert runoff away from the farmstead/waste storage facility and into a vegetated flow path to Hardwood Creek (JD2). The project removes an estimated 20 lbs. of phosphorus per year (MinnFARM). The total estimated cost for this project is $272,299.06 in materials and installation. Funding sources for this project are $10,000 from the WCD FY2019 Watershed Based Metro Funding; $5,000 from the MDA MAWQCP financial assistance; up to $30,000 (pending RCWD CAC/Board determination) from RCWD local cost share; and the remainder to be covered by the landowner. A motion was made by Jim Levitt. As a member of the cost-share committee, no second was required. The motion approved the encumbrance of up to $10,000 for contract 19-03 BWSR Watershed Based Metro Funding. The district technical representative (Rebecca Nestingen) has performed a site inspection, survey, designed the concept and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
e. FY19-02 SCRA Encumbrance Request - Sanocki – In 2019, WCD received a grant from the St. Croix River Association to convert agricultural lands and managed turf areas to prairie to reduce phosphorus loading to the St. Croix River. The WCD Staff requests the encumbrance of up to $4,000 for conversion of up to 5.1 acres of ag to prairie at the Sanocki property located at 2038 Oakgreen Ave S, Afton, MN. This property drains directly to Valley Creek, a tributary of the St. Croix River. The total estimated cost for this project is $9,109 in materials and installation cost. The SCRA grant would cover up to 75% of total project costs. The remaining cost would be contributed from funding from EQIP. This project would reduce phosphorus loading by up to 8.4 lb to the St. Croix River. A motion was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Jim Levitt, to approve an encumbrance of up to $4,000 for FY 2019 SCRA Native Perennial Establishment for Water Quality, Contract 19-02 SCRA. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None
Jim Levitt moved to adjourn the public meeting. Tim Behrends seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 9:48 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is September 9, 2020 at 9:00a.m.
Secretary
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